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Minutes of the Meeting of the

Community & Environment Committee

10th July 2019

Present:
Councillors:
(Chair) G Fox, B Duke (sub), D Bolton, D Doherty, W Weir,

 D Watson (sub)
Officer: 
A Hopkins 



Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 



K Swinburn, K Houghton (sub D Watson), D Barton (sub B Duke)



Members of the Public: Cllrs Cullum & Tasker and 1 other

56/19
Declarations of interest:  

a. To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
Cllr Watson declared a personal interest on those items involving NELC.
b. To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.

None received


57/19   Enforcement in Immingham


The Committee dropped out of session to welcome:


Martin Hopper from Humberside Police



Neil Clark and Emma Taylor from NELC.

Neil and Emma gave a presentation on Environmental Enforcement and the role of NELC. They detailed the range of work undertaken from Litter to Air Quality Management. The explained the levels of fines imposed by LA Services (previously named Kingdom) who patrol Immingham at regular intervals.
A number of concerns were raised including noise from lorries and human waste.

Neil and Emma offered to help where possible and encouraged reporting of issues through NELC Report-it system.

Martin Hopper introduced himself as Mel Christie’s replacement and had only been in post for 3 weeks. He was responsible for local operations to the west of Grimsby.

He was keen to understand the concerns of the area and those were mainly identified as illegal lorry parking. Most of this was out of hours and not being addressed. Reduced resources to enforce was highlighted as an issue.
Again, the importance of reporting issues was stressed as deployment is need driven.

The Highways Authority and Planning, delivered through Engie, had been invited but they are designing a training session that will be delivered at a later date.

The Committee thanked the speakers and went back into session.
58/19 Resource Field/Roval Drive

The Clerk outlined problems with both areas to the Committee. Roval Drive had two playgrounds that were being vandalised and equipment was not being replaced by NELC. The Resource Field was no longer being used as playing pitches and was not being maintained.
All agreed that it was worth looking at bringing both sites under the Town Council as future provision for the community.
Resolved
That the Clerk work on proposals for these sites and bring back to Committee.

59/19  Drop-in Centre 11-17
Cllr Duke outlined his thoughts for a drop-in centre. He believed that there was nowhere for this age range to “hang out”.
It was agreed that somewhere in Immingham was required, however, leasing a property would be expensive.
It was advised that Steve Lynn from NELC might be able to help to build up a business case.

Resolved    That the Clerk work with Steve Lynn to explore options.
60/19
Speeding Pelham Road
The Clerk reported that there had been no further development with Community Speedwatch and that he was still awaiting contact to move forward with members of the community.
Options of having additional signs and a flashing speed limit sign were discussed and that Engie and the portfolio holder be approached to assist in the issues.

Resolved
The Clerk speak to Engie about signage on Pelham Road.
61/19
Community Engagement
Town Council had discussed engagement at the last meeting and came up with a number of approaches.
This included Facebook, newsletter, open day, question time, surgeries and additional parish meetings.

The Clerk was meeting with ERNLLCA to explore and check any legalities and will report back.

Resolved
The Clerk will report back at the next meeting.

62/19      Pedestrian Crossing Car Park to Civic
The Clerk had met with developer about having a crossing from the car park to the Civic Offices.
The developer had indicated that they would get costings if the approach was agreed but would expect a contribution.
A proposal was considered but the Committee deemed it was unsafe as the crossing was too close to a bend. A counter proposal was agreed by all that was closer to the Civic Centre. Also, additional walkways and access to Washdyke Lane were discussed.
Resolved
The Clerk will contact the developer with a counter proposal to consider along with the other issues.

63/19
Immingham Golf Club

The Clerk updated the Committee on the current position with the Golf Club. Whist the Committee still had a desire to maintain the site, operating costs would make it difficult. 

A partnering opportunity may exist to move forward but it was decided that the Clerk should find out the legalities over the sale of the land with NELC and also what happens to the land if there is no sale.
Resolved
The Clerk speak to NELC Officer over the land and report back.

PART 2: Private Session

PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960

None

